
 

 June 2017 Newsletter
Like many others, we were taken by 

surprise by the prime minister’s call for an 

early election. However, despite the 

short campaign, we were able to 

organise a successful effort, supporting 

candidates and equipping voters across 

the country. We eventually increased our 

number of MPs to 34, with the exciting 

news that three new Christian MPs have 

been elected under the Labour banner. 

But while there was much to celebrate on 

election night for those of us on the left, 

there is also now much to lift to the Lord. 

With the Brexit process underway, our 

country is entering a phase of great 

uncertainty. The potential impact of the 

Conservative-DUP deal on the Northern 

Ireland peace process should concern us 

all. A recent spate of terror attacks 

reminds us both that our democracy is a 

precious gift and that great potential for 

evil still exists in our fallen world, 

especially when vulnerable individuals 

are failed by society and fall victim to 

perverted extremism. 

It is more important now than ever that 

we bring our nation to God, praying that 

his will would be done, even when 

uncertainty and pessimism clouds our 

human view. This is what we are 

committed to doing as Christians on the 

Left in the months and years to come: 

praying for wisdom for our leaders, for 

peace in our communities, and for unity 

across our divided nation. 

We believe that our Christian witness is 

more vital now than it has ever been, and 

long to see God’s kingdom come to 

transform our broken world. That is why 

we will never stop fighting for our values 

of social justice, human dignity and an 

economy that works for everyone. 

We are very grateful that you continue to 

be part of our journey, and for your 

support in our vital work. May you know 

God’s love and peace in the times ahead. 

Best wishes from everyone at CotL. 

Andy, Daniel and the Team 
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LATEST NEWS (ELECTION SPECIAL) 

Success Stories: New MPs

We are very pleased by a successful night 
of election results. Thirty-one of our 
thirty-two incumbent MPs celebrated re-
election, many with increased majorities, 
and three new members were elected to 
enter Parliament. 

We pray that the enlarged bloc of CotL 
MPs will continue to influence the 
direction of the Labour Party and the 
country. We pray that Labour in general 
will use its increased influence wisely, 
and will seek to lead the country in a way 
that puts the national interest above 
partisan politics. 

We are delighted to introduce your three 
new CotL MPs: 

Marhsa de Cordova 
Marsha has worked in the charity sector 
for several years and has served on 
Lambeth council since 2014. Her 
stunning 2,416-vote victory over treasury 
minister Jane Ellison in Battersea was 
one of the night’s most memorable 
upsets. 

Marsha's decision to run for Parliament 
stems from her experiences as a disabled 
woman (she is registered blind). She 
believes that real change will only come 
about if people like her are part of 

decision-making processes and get 
involved in politics. She feels able to 
represent local people in parliament and 
'be a voice to the voiceless'. One of her 
main aims as a new MP is to break down 
barriers for people with disabilities and to 
lead the way in creating an inclusive, 
caring society. She said: 

'All I can do is keep pushing and keep 
fighting so that anyone coming behind 
me won't have to face the same barriers I 
have.' 

Fiona Onasanya 

Fiona has been a solicitor and county 
councillor in Cambridgeshire. She is the 
new MP for Peterborough, having 
achieved a 12.5% increase in the Labour 
vote to unseat the incumbent 
Conservative Stewart Jackson by a 
margin of 607 votes. 

She recently took part in the Evangelical 
Alliance’s Public Leadership programme, 
saying: 

‘Faith plays a pivotal role as I believe you 
grow through experiences and my 
experiences have shaped the leader I am 
becoming. Coming from a legal 

background, there are many times where 
you may feel conflicted between that 
which you believe and what is expected. 
However, I truly believe that God will not 
take you where His grace cannot keep 
you and I refuse to compromise my faith.’ 

We are pleased to welcome Fiona to 
Parliament and look forward to hearing 
much more from her in future. 

David Drew 
Unlike Marsha and Fiona, David is 
returning to Parliament, having 
previously served his Stroud 
constituency from 1997 to 2010. On this 
occasion, he was able to increase his vote 
share by 9.3%, allowing him to oust Neil 
Carmichael, the Conservative who had 
beaten him in both 2010 and 2015. 

A former teacher, he has been a local 
councillor in both Stevenage and Stroud, 
and a county councillor for 
Gloucestershire for a number of years. 
David’s many years of service make him 
an experienced figure at a critical time for 
the country, and he hopes to be able to 
make a real difference through his 
service. 

We are glad that his voice will once again 
be heard in Parliament.
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Our Campaign

Christians on the Left played significant a role in the election, 
consulting with the Labour Party on policy, providing support to 
many of our candidates and equipping members around the 
country through our online resources. 

 
The Labour manifesto 
adopted a policy proposal 
we put forward with 
colleagues in other Socialist 
Societies, committing to 
protect human rights through our trade policy and including break clauses for human rights 
violations in future UK trade deals. We also helped to ensure that Labour was the only major party 
to promise an international religious freedoms ambassador to fight for the religious freedoms of 
Christians and others around the world. Labour also published a specific document outlining its 
strategy to counter tax evasion. This included a number of steps, including a large increase in 
funding for a business unit at HMRC, which our ‘patriots pay tax’ campaign had demanded. 
 
In addition to this, our growing library of online resources helped many members engage with the 
election. Highlights include our ‘geek files’, which provide some thoughts on policy from a Christian 
perspective, and our series of videos featuring members answering the question ‘why are you a 
Christian on the Left?’.  
 
Our vice chair Vicky Cole spent most of the campaign in Tameside, where she helped co-ordinate 

the successful re-election campaign of our chair, Jonathan Reynolds. Our director Andy Flannagan visited a handful of our candidates to 
provide support, and many other members were active in constituencies around the country, helping out and supporting the efforts of 
candidates in every corner of the UK. 

 

All Our MPs

A full list of the CotL MPs elected: 
 
Ben Bradshaw (Exeter) 
Lyn Brown (West Ham) 
Chris Bryant (Rhondda) 
Dawn Butler (Brent Central) 
Liam Byrne (Birmingham Hodge Hill) 
Neil Coyle (Bermondsey and Old Southwark) 
Mary Creagh (Wakefield) 
Stella Creasy (Walthamstow) 
Jon Cruddas (Dagenham and Rainham) 
Alex Cunningham (Stockton North) 
Wayne David (Newport) 
Marsha de Cordova (Battersea) 
Stephen Doughty (Cardiff and South and Penarth) 
David Drew (Stroud) 
Susan Elan Jones (Clwyd South) 
Barry Gardiner (Brent North) 

Helen Goodman (Bishop Auckland) 
Andrew Gwynne (Denton and Reddish) 
Meg Hillier (Hackney South and Shoreditch) 
Sharon Hodgson (Washington and Sunderland) 
David Lammy (Tottenham) 
Gordon Marsden (Blackpool South) 
Rachael Maskell (York Central) 
Conor McGinn (St Helens North) 
Catherine McKinnell (Newcastle North) 
Fiona Onasanya (Peterborough) 
Bridget Phillipson (Houghton and Sunderland) 
Stephen Pound (Ealing North) 
Jonathan Reynolds (Stalybridge and Hyde) [CotL Chair] 
Barry Sheerman (Huddersfield) 
Gavin Shuker (Luton South) 
Cat Smith (Lancaster and Fleetwood) 
Stephen Timms (East Ham) 
John Woodcock (Barrow and Furness) 

 

In addition, we would like to provide honourable mentions to our 21 unsuccessful candidates, almost all of whom increased their vote 
share and many of whom came close to victory. Among the fantastic people we are sorry not to see in Parliament are Rob Flello, who 
missed out on re-election in his marginal Stoke-on-Trent South seat by a mere 663 votes, and Gillian Troughton, who came up 
fractionally short in Copeland for the third time this year having finished a narrow second in February’s by-election and a county council 
election in May. A full list of the candidates we endorsed is on our website.  
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OTHER NEWS AND EVENTS

Tawney 
Dialogue 2017 

We were pleased to host the annual 
Tawney dialogue in April. The event 
brought CotL members together to think 
about the issues facing our nation, with a 
specific focus on corporate 
accountability to follow on from our 
successful ‘patriots pay tax’ campaign. 

In a slight change to the original line up, 
Hilary Benn MP, a former shadow foreign 
secretary who now chairs the Brexit 
select committee, spoke on modern 
political challenges. In line with the 
Christians in Politics theme of 
‘disagreeing well’, Hilary spoke about 
attempting to unite the nation in spite of 
growing discord and disillusionment, and 
took questions from CotL members on a 
range of political issues. 

There was also a thought-provoking 
contribution from economist and anti-
debt campaigner Dr Ann Pettifor, who 
discussed some of the flaws in the 
predominant neoliberal economic model 
and provided some thoughts on possible 
ways forward. 

The Tawney event took place alongside 
our AGM, which co-opted new regional 
representatives Tom Bray for the North 
East and Jonny Currie for Northern 
Ireland. 

Coming Up: 
Movement Day 
We are pleased to announce that a 
significant event is taking place this 
autumn: Movement Day UK, a new style 
of conference which will bring together 
Christians from across the country to 
discuss kingdom transformation of their 
sectors of influence. 

There will be streams for various fields 
and spheres (arts, business, media, etc), 
which will help you think about how you 
are living for God’s kingdom in your own 
everyday life. Our very own Andy 
Flannagan will be leading the politics and 
local government stream, and said, ‘this 
is about the church being the church as it 
was always meant to be’. 

The two-day conference is in central 
London, 6-7 October. If you would like 
more information, or would like to sign 
up to attend, please visit the 
www.movementday.uk website or get in 
touch with the CotL office. 

Labour 
Conference 

We are looking forward to the annual 
Labour Party Conference, which will take 
place in Brighton from 24-27 September. 
As in previous years, we will be 
organising the Conference service, 
running a range of fringe events (some 

jointly with other organisations) and 
hosting a stall at the Conference venue. 
Full details are to be confirmed, but 
watch this space! 

Truth to 
Power Series 

CotL members can look forward to the 

unveiling of our new group discussion 

series: Truth to Power. 

Tackling big issues such as the economy, 

homelessness, immigration and foreign 

policy, this series will explore how the 

Christian faith guides the principles 

underpinning good government.  

The series will be suitable for discussion 

among groups in both church and non-

church social contexts, and will be a 

fantastic way to share your passions with 

your friends. 

Online 
Resources 

For those who are able to access the 
internet, please take advantage of our 
website www.christiansontheleft.org.uk. 

We have continued to expand the 
members’ area of our website, which 
includes resources, special features and a 
reading list exclusive to our members. 

Also look out for the ‘geek files’: our 
policy thoughts for the 2017 election, a 
sample of which are below, and our 
videos page for the latest content. 

 

http://www.movementday.uk/
http://www.christiansontheleft.org.uk/
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ONLINE HIGHLIGHTS 

It is a pleasure to take article submissions from all our members for publication on our website. A recent highlight has been a special 
election prayer diary by a member in York. For this election-themed newsletter, we have decided to include two pieces from us: first, an 
article our director Andy Flannagan wrote for Christian Today on the day after the election; second, one of our new ‘geek files’, which 
were compiled by the whole team, primarily by Matthew Judson, our gap year volunteer who led on policy for the election.

Labour Has 
Opened A 
Major New 
National 
Conversation 

by Andy Flannagan 

As Christians we know that bad roots 
bear bad fruit. The EU referendum was 
an act of political calculation to steal 
some votes, as was the calling of this 
snap election. Both of them have 
backfired spectacularly. The British 
people have shown that they are not 
prepared blindly to follow the lead of 
someone who has taken their vote for 
granted. The fundamentally flawed 
thinking of 'I need your vote to 
strengthen my hand because I know 
what is best for you' was exposed for the 
mind control attempt that it was. 

The theory was that a stronger mandate 
would allow a better deal to be made for 
Britain. But people were not fooled. As I 
said in an article for Christians on the Left 
when the election was called seven 
weeks ago: 

“What this election should be is a 
discussion about what 'British interests' 
are. We talk about them as if everyone 
agrees what they are. We don't. Some 
people think securing our borders is more 
important than anything else. I don't. 
Some people think healthy employment 
practices that help family life can be 
sacrificed at the altar of the economy. I 
don't. Some people think we can ignore 
climate change. I don't. Some people 
think environmental regulations are 
bureaucratic red tape to be slashed. I 
don't... 

“Yes I do want the best deal for Britain. 
But not if it means a much worse deal for 
the EU. Not if it means Apple and Google 
don't pay their taxes. Not if it means sub-
Saharan countries lose out on our help 
and expertise. And the further danger is 
that we shrink the 'best deal for Britain' to 
mean the 'best economic deal for Britain'. 
We then lose sight of what would be 
healthy for the wellbeing of our nation in 
terms of family life, in terms of 
community cohesion, in terms of the 
north-south divide, in terms of our 
environmental impact. 

“These metrics may be ignored by 
negotiators if they are emboldened by an 
electorate to just get the 'best economic 
deal for Britain'. As Christians we believe 
that we are more than mere economic 
units. We are people made in the image 
of God, whose worth cannot be 
measured just by our contribution to 
GDP.” 

The election has shown that rather than 
agreeing with Theresa May's definition of 
our national interest, that it is up for 
grabs. I think in fact perhaps the 
discussion is only just beginning. A new 
generation is realising that after the 
shock of Brexit that they need to grapple 
with the big issues, to fight for the things 
we believe in rather than expect them to 
always be there by default. Many new 
members have joined Christians on the 
Left and we want to welcome even more 
in now to be part of this crucial 
conversation. 

Jeremy Corbyn has defied expectations 
and shown that people still have an 
appetite for getting beyond the 
superficial. His honest style has 
connected with people who have 
confessed their surprise at liking what 
they have heard. This throws into relief 
 
the lazy caricature that folks had 
previously been ingesting especially from 
the right-wing press. The partisan 
coverage of this election was fairly 
staggering, with negative articles about 
Labour coming at a ratio of 9:1 compared 
to the Conservatives. 

What is most pleasing is that Jeremy 
Corbyn's leadership of the Labour Party 
has re-opened up a space for discussing 
how we organise our economy. It should 
be there to serve the people, not the 
other way around. The election result 
shows that that space is only going to 
enlarge, as the UK and the rest of the 
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West work to find ways to tame the wild 
beast that capitalism has become. 

It should also be noted that Labour did it 
with a raft of small donations and an 
army of foot soldiers having real 
conversations rather than huge mailouts 
and big donors. 

As Christians on the Left we were proud 
to be part of trying to get people beyond 
the tabloid headlines with our 'geek files' 
to help people gen up on different issues. 
They are still worth a read and they may 
even be useful for the second election of 
2017. We were especially pleased that 
amongst others, three of our prime 
campaigning issues were featured 
strongly in the manifesto; namely the 
Robin Hood Tax, HMRC changes to 
tackle corporate tax evasion, and action 
on international religious liberty. 

Before Labour get too triumphalistic, 
however, we would do well to remember 
two things. 

First, we are still some distance behind 
the Conservatives – politics cannot just 
be about protest. You create a manifesto 
to put it into practice, not just feel pious 
about your views being better. 

Second, Labour cannot be content just 
maximising the cosmopolitan, urban, 
liberal, educated vote. That will never be 
enough to win again, but it also ignores 
the history of the party, and the 
contribution of those who reject a narrow 
progressivism. 

This election provided even more 
evidence of the 'Americanisation' of 
British politics – sliding towards left of 
centre parties holding sway in 
cosmopolitan urban centres, while the 
right take hold in rural areas. Labour 
cannot become Democrats-lite. We 

cannot surely desire the polarisation of 
the USA to manifest itself here. 

Many members of Christians on the Left 
are fighting for nuance, even thought it is 
hard to get nuance heard in the noise of 
tribal social media. Many are proudly left 
of centre on economic issues, but 'soft 
right' or 'central' on social issues, 
enabling them to connect with a much 
broader swathe of voters. But more 
importantly than that it is a worldview 
that rejects a rights-based narrow 
individualism in favour of family, 
community and roots that draw on 
deeper, ancient wisdom. The power of 
Labour paying more than lip service to its 
faith roots was also displayed last year by 
the election of overtly Christian mayor 
Marvin Rees in Bristol and Muslim mayor 
Sadiq Khan in London. 

This ability has been shown by our 30 MP 
members who were all returned save for 
one and our three brand new members 
who were elected. Ray of light Fiona 
Onasanya defied all expectations to win 
in Peterborough, as did Marsha de 
Cordova in Battersea. David Drew in 
Stroud completes a wonderful trio of 
believers who wear their faith on their 
sleeve. To see the fruit of our training and 
mentoring is so satisfying. Many other of 
our 54 candidates came very close to 
causing upsets. They will be back. Chris 
Ostrowski in Watford and Gillian 
Troughton in Copeland deserve special 
mentions. 

Please pray for all of them but more 
importantly, get involved – because the 
conversation is only just beginning. 

The Geek 
Files: 
Industrial 
Strategy 
In his letter to the Galatians, St Paul gives 
a clear instruction that God’s people are 
to ‘serve one another humbly in love’ 
(Galatians 5:13). Jesus himself underlined 
that ‘even the Son of Man did not come 

to be served, but to serve’ (Mark 10:45). 
These and other verses are unequivocal 
that service is a key theme in the Bible. 

Service is something we should aspire to 
do in our own lives; however, it is also a 
task which society as a whole should 
discharge. If we are to live in a society 
which is inclusive and which works for all, 
it is essential to have strong public 
services, paid for out of taxation and 
available to everyone. These must 
operate and be funded in a way that is fair 
to all and which ensures the public 
interest is honoured. At present, most of 
our public services are provided by some 
kind of market. This has benefits but has 
also led to many disadvantages. 

Markets work because of incentives: by 
each doing what is in their best interest, 
both buyers and sellers of goods benefit. 
Competition is generally a good thing 
because it forces a company to provide 
either better quality (innovation) or lower 
prices (efficiency). If it does not, it will 
lose business to rivals. 

However, in a few industries, the 
efficiency and innovation of a 
competitive market are outweighed by 
the disadvantages. Private companies 
exist to maximise profit, and, when the 
market fails to provide competition, this 
can lead them to exploit their market 
position by charging customers high 
prices for a poor service. By contrast, a 
large firm may benefit from economies 
of scale: by spreading high initial or fixed 
costs over a larger output, their average 
costs fall, meaning they can afford to 
charge a lower price. Therefore, in 
uncompetitive markets it is preferable 
for customers to be served by a single 
large firm rather than a fragmented array 
of small firms. 

Utility industries are unique because they 
involve an expansive and expensive 
distribution network. Duplication of this 
would be extremely inefficient, meaning 
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that it is only feasible for there to be a 
single network. This means it is very 
difficult for there to be viable 
competition, even if there are multiple 
operators. For example, each train 
operating company is typically given 
exclusive rights to operate a small part of 
the national network, meaning they face 
no competition on their routes. 

Industries such as rail, energy and water 
are examples of what economists term a 
‘natural monopoly’: it is most efficient for 
there to be a single firm operating the 
entire network and passing economies of 
scale on to consumers in the form of 
lower prices. It is obvious that a private 
monopoly will try and exploit its power to 
maximise profits, so consumes will be 
much better protected if this monopoly 
firm is under public ownership. This gives 
democratic oversight and means that the 
company is run (at least theoretically) as 
a public service. 

The case for nationalisation is strongest 
in the case of the railways. The years 
since privatisation have seen little 
improvement in standards and huge 
increases in fares. The government 
spends more on rail than it did when rail 
was under public ownership. In the period 
1985-1990 (before privatisation), 
government support for the railways 
averaged the equivalent of £1.552bn per 
year; in the period 2011-2016 the average 
was £4.932bn per year. Government 
subsidies have more than tripled (in real 
terms) due to privatisation, despite rail 
fares increasing 21.8% (in real terms) 
between 1995 and 2017. Rather than 
investing in our railways and providing a 

good service, train operating companies 
pay shareholders huge dividends and 
exploit passengers who depend on their 
services. It is clear that privatisation has 
failed: it has not improved outcomes, it 
has not made the railways more 
accessible and it has not saved the 
taxpayer money. 

Nationalisation would not be a cure-all. 
There were serious inefficiencies and 
failings in the old British Rail. The 
absence of shareholders must be 
compensated for by proper scrutiny and 
accountability. However, the 
privatisation experiment has failed and it 
is time to try another way. 

Labour is the only party with a credible 
programme that includes bringing the 
railways back into public ownership. And 
Labour’s proposals do not stop with the 
railways: there are also plans to bring 
other vital services, including post, 
energy and water, back into public 
ownership, ending exploitation and 
ensuring public services truly do serve the 
interests of the public. 

Nationalisation of vital industries will be 
the cornerstone of a Labour 
government’s industrial strategy. The 
long-term decline in some industries has 
posed problems, and it is time we had an 
industrial strategy able to deal with the 
consequences of this by investing in 
businesses and people. 

Unfortunately, the present government’s 
industrial strategy, which has been 
criticised by a cross-party select 
committee as lacking in long-term 
planning and vision, is not fit for purpose. 
It has allowed the steel industry to fail, 

with the loss of jobs and security for 
thousands of workers. Rather than 
investing in the infrastructure and skills 
that benefit all British companies, it has 
focussed its industrial strategy on 
mysterious sweetheart deals for 
powerful corporations such as Nissan and 
Google. It is clear that we need a step 
change in industrial strategy to benefit all 
industries and firms in the UK economy. 

As well as nationalising crucial industries, 
Labour will create a National Investment 
Bank to underwrite £250bn of 
investment in industry, infrastructure 
and skills. This much-needed investment 
will be for the long term, ensuring that all 
regions of Britain have the research 
expertise, networks and enterprise that 
we need to build a successful society that 
works for the many into the twenty-first 
century. This is a bold vision, but one 
which can and will become a reality given 
sufficient investment, confidence and 
belief. 

If we are to live as God’s children, it is 
essential that we heed the command to 
serve one another. Often, society is best 
served when the government provides 
services. Public services should be run in 
the public interest. A thriving economy 
needs investment. Let us aspire to a 
vision for the future of our country in 
which important public services are 
accessible and affordable to all. 

 

Please visit the election section of our 
website to read the full series of ten geek 
files on a range of policy issues.

 

Please visit www.chrisitiansontheleft.org.uk for more articles and blogs. Feel free to send in any piece submissions by email or post.

http://www.chrisitiansontheleft.org.uk/
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STAY IN TOUCH

Do You 
Use Email? 

We love putting together our newsletters 
and sending them out to our attentive 
members. However, if you do have an 
email address, please do contact us on 
info@christiansontheleft.org.uk and we 
will adapt our records accordingly. 

Email is not only cheaper and smoother, 
but is also a lot better for the 
environment, and we are always looking 
for ways to run more ethically. 

You will also benefit from more frequent 
updates. 

Contact Us 
We are a membership organisation, and 
we put great importance on 
contributions and input from our 
members. We love hearing from you, so 
please feel free to get in touch at any 
time! 

Email: info@christiansontheleft.org.uk 

Telephone: 0207 783 1590 

PO Box 65108, London, SW1P 9PQ 

Membership 

Thank you very much for your support as 
a member of our movement. 

We have been sorting through 
membership payments and would be 
grateful if you could ensure you are 
paying the correct rate for your 
membership. Our new bank details 
below. Even better, consider switching to 
online payment via GoCardless, which 
saves fees and administrative duties. 

Standard: £3.00 per month 
Concessionary: £1.75 per month 
Partner: £10.00 per month 
JK Hardie: £5.00 per month 

Co-Operative Bank 
Account Number: 50447574 
Sort Code: 089034 

Get Involved! 
We are a low resource organization and 
we depend on the generosity of our 
members and on God’s provision to meet 
our financial needs. If you would like to 
consider a donation, please do contact us 
for more information or pay by cheque or 
bank transfer. 

The support provided by membership 
payments and donations is very much 
appreciated, but giving is not the only 
way to be involved with the movement 
we are building. 

Please do contact us if you would like to 
write for us, organize a local event or help 
with fundraising.  

Why not get involved in your local area? 
Please do get in touch if you would like us 
to help connect you with CotL members 
in your area or with your local Labour 
team. 

Most importantly of all, please keep 
praying for us. Pray for unity and healing 
in our divided country. Pray for all those 
in power, making decisions on behalf of 
the nation. Pray especially for wisdom 
and guidance for all the MPs, peers and 
local councillors who are a part of what 
we do in these challenging times. Pray 
that God would connect with all the 
people we connect with. And please pray 
for strength and perseverance those of us 
in the office running the organization!

 
Matthew 25:34-40: Then the King will say to those on his right, ‘Come, you who are blessed by my Father; take your inheritance, the kingdom 
prepared for you since the creation of the world. For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something 
to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in, I needed clothes and you clothed me, I was sick and you looked after me, I was in prison and 
you came to visit me.’ Then the righteous will answer him, ‘Lord, when did we see you hungry and feed you, or thirsty and give you something 
to drink? When did we see you a stranger and invite you in, or needing clothes and clothe you? When did we see you sick or in prison and go 
to visit you?’ The King will reply, ‘I tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers of mine, you did for me.’  (NIV)

 

Thatõs it for now. Thank you for reading ! 
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